

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO
International Secretary-Treasurer

March 25, 2025

The Honorable Enrique Roberto Cuellar [D-TX] U.S. House of Representatives 2308 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Cuellar:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations (I.U.P.A.), I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, H.R. 2240, the "Improving Law Enforcement Officer Safety and Wellness Through Data Act of 2025".

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, active-duty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands. Many of our members proudly serve the people of Texas.

Our officers are being attacked and murdered almost routinely. Many of them have difficulty coping with the trauma they encounter and bring home, tragically taking their own lives.

Your thoughtful legislation will provide for the Attorney General to:

- Gather more detailed data on attacks on law enforcement officers
- Analyze the effectiveness of existing training and resources
- Improve the mental health support available to officers
- Identify potential legislative solutions to these issues

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President